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  Tuesday June 26, 2018 

Medway Planning and Economic Development Board 

155 Village Street 

Medway, MA 02053 

 

Members Andy 

Rodenhiser 

Bob 

  Tucker 

Tom  

Gay 

Matt  

Hayes 

Rich  

Di Iulio 

Attendance X Remote 

Participation 

X X 

 

X  

 

ALSO PRESENT:  

 Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary 

 Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 
 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. 

 

There were no Citizen Comments. 

 

Consultant Bouley was contacted by telephone and participated remotely. 

 

PEDB Meeting Minutes: 

June 12, 2018: 
On a motion made by Rich Di Iulio, and seconded by Matt Hayes, the Board voted 

unanimously to accept the minutes from the June 12, 2018 meeting. 

 

Town Line Estates – Subdivision: 
The Board is in receipt of the following document: (See Attached)  

 Email from Attorney Paul Kenney dated June 19, 2018. 

 

The members were informed that Paul Kenney is requesting a 60 day extension for the Board’s 

endorsement of the Town Line Estate Definitive Subdivision Plan. This is because the subject 

property is registered land and any plans have to be approved by the Land Court.  

 

On a motion made by Rich Di Iulio and seconded by Matt Hayes, the Board voted 

unanimously to approve a 60 day extension for Town Line Estates. 

 

Millstone ARCPUD  
The Board was made aware that the Board of Selectmen at their last meeting approved an 

adjustment in the pricing of the affordable dwelling units at Millstone.  The Conservation 

Commission has agreed to accept an easement for the proposed Millstone Trail. The developer 

requests from the PEDB to relocate the public parking area for the Millstone Open Space from 

Lovering Street to the east side of Cobblestone Drive. A drawing of this was shown (See 

Attached) and reviewed by the Board and it is the opinion that this is a safer location.  The 
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Board does not think this is a major modification and does not warrant a public hearing or notice. 

There will be an addendum to the decision filed with the Town Clerk. 

 

On a motion made by Rich Di Iulio and seconded by Matt Hayes, the Board voted 

unanimously to approve the change in the public parking for the Millstone ARCPUD open 

space area to the east side of Cobblestone Drive. 

 

Salmon Willows ARCPUD Minor Modification: 
The Board is in receipt of the following document: (See Attached) 

 June 21, 2018 letter from David Harrington of Coneco Engineering  

 

Jeff Robinson of Continuing Care Management attended the meeting.  He is proposing a change 

in treatment of the small parking lot near the gazebo at the head of the trail from pervious pavers 

to pervious pavement. Consultant Bouley indicated that he has no issue with the pervious paving 

in the parking area. He recommended that the operation and maintenance plan be updated to 

show this.  It was suggested that there be signage to direct maintenance personnel to avoid using 

sand as it clogs up pervious pavement.  The applicant agreed to this.  Conservation Agent 

Bridget Graziano has reviewed this and provided an email dated June 25, 2018 that there needs 

to be an amendment to the LTPP (Long Term Pollution Prevention Plan).  

 

On a motion made by Matt Hayes and seconded by Tom Gay, the Board voted 

to approve the minor modification for Salmon Willows to allow the changing of pervious 

pavers to pervious paving in the parking area near the gazebo.  (Member Di Iulio abstained) 

 

NOTE - Member Tucker joined the meeting by telephone at 7:20 pm. (See Attached Remote 

Participation Form) 

 

Public Hearing Continuation - Converting Technical Services Site Plan, 9 

Trotter Dr.: 
The Board is in receipt of the following documents: (See Attached)  

 Public Hearing Continuation Notice filed with the Town Clerk on 6-20-18  

 Response letter dated 6-12-18 from Engineering Design Consultants, Inc. in response to 

review letters from Tetra Tech and PGC Associates  

 Revised site plan dated 6-12-18 

 Trailer turning exhibit dated 6-12-18. 

 Revised building elevation and floor plan dated June 20, 2018. 

 Requests for waivers from Site Plan Rules and Regulations  

 

Member Hayes informed the Board that he has reviewed the recording of the June 12 hearing 

and will submit the paperwork for the Mullin’s Rule certification.   

 

Project Engineer, Peter Bemis from CTS informed the Board that he met with the DRC to review 

and discuss the revised façade elevations.  There will be a letter from DRC forthcoming. 

 

Mr. Bemis discussed the review letter from Tetra Tech and noted the following revisions which 

they have made to the plan. 
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 Assessor’s info regarding zoning district added. 

 Utilities have been added  

 Dimensions have been added to layout plan. 

 Horizontal sight distances have been added. 

 A parking schedule has been added to the plan. 

 Turning move and template has been added for review. 

 Sidewalk in front of the building has been widened to 7 feet for the vehicles’ overhang 

and the curb stops have been removed.  

 The cut-off shields for the light fixtures were modified so there is no longer light trespass. 

(Consultant Carlucci responded that this needs to be further revised to meet the standard 

for no light trespass onto Trotter Drive.)  

 Test pit data is now on plan 

 Proposing Cape Cod berm for the entrances. 

 Layout eliminates one parking space in the southeast corner of the site.  

 The property owner would like the sewer easement prepared for the sewer connection 

through the easement to the first sewer manhole. 

 

Mr. Bemis explained that there was an alternative for the sewer easement going south and 

bringing it diagonally from the manhole in Trotter Drive to the property. The Chairman prefers 

the line to go right in straight and does not want the diagonal alternative. The applicant expresses 

there is a cost analysis which he is faced with.  The PEDB wants to see what the applicant comes 

up with after this is budgeted out.  The easement would have to allow the town to assess the 

sewer line if needed.  Susy Affleck-Childs reported that there have been no review comments 

from DPS. Mr. Bemis will reach out to DPS.  

 

The various waiver requests were reviewed: 

 204-4: Site Plan Preparation 1’ =40’ : Board ok with waiver 

 204-5: Site Plan Content: Existing Landscape Inventory: The applicant showed the no cut 

line.  Applicant will get the exact locations. Board ok with waiver. 

 205-6 Parking G. Parking Spaces/Stalls – Parking stalls shall not be located within 15 ft. 

of the front, side and rear property lines. Board ok with waiver. 

 Stalls shall be 10’x 20’ creating one way traffic flow parking spaces are sufficiently 

sized. Board ok with waiver. (Will fix regulations in future)  

 205-6: Wheel stops.  Board ok with waiver due to wider sidewalks. 

 204-3 Planning Board submittal – The project scale and scope is small being only 6,000 

s.f. 

 205.5-Site Plan Contents (c.3. existing landscape inventory) – the site is partially 

wooded. Board ok with waiver from having a certified landscape architect prepare a 

landscape inventory 

 The Board would like the roundings at Trotter Drive to be granite and then vertical Cape 

Cod berm elsewhere is fine.  

 

On a motion made by Rich Di Iulio and seconded by Matt Hayes, the Board voted 

unanimously by roll call vote to continue the hearing to July 10, 2018 at 7:05 pm. 

 

Roll Call: 
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Rich Di Iulio aye 

Andy Rodenhiser aye 

Bob Tucker  aye 

Tom Gay aye 

Matt Hayes  aye 

 

Susy will begin drafting the decision for the Board’s review at the next meeting.  

 

CONSTRUCTION REPORTS: 
The Board is in receipt of the following construction reports: (See Attached)  

 Emails dated June 6, 15 and 22 from Steve Bouley re: Applegate Subdivision. 

 Beals and Thomas report dated June 15, 2018 for Exelon project. 

 

Chairman Rodenhiser stepped away during discussions regarding Applegate. 

 

The Board was made aware that a site visit was done at Applegate on June 6, 2018.  The 

Conservation Agent has also been to the site and provided an email dated June 15, 2018. There 

was roadway sediment runoff from various construction lots.  There should be roadway 

sweeping which is maintained on a regular basis. There is runoff which is ponding since the silt 

sacks have sediment in them.  There has also been a tree which has fallen across the basin outlet 

structure. This needs to be removed along with the woody vegetation which is growing in the rip 

rap.  

 

Mr. Costello has not responded to any of the communications.    

 

The Board would like a certified letter sent to Mr. Costello along with notification to the bank.  

The Board would like this placed on the July 10, 2018 agenda. 

 

The Chairman rejoined the discussion. 

  

Member Gay excused himself from discussion of Exelon. 

 

The construction report from BETA indicated that Exelon is doing the installation of earthen 

containment berm around tank. The installation of the piping is in progress. 

 

Member Gay rejoined the discussion. 

 

Consultant Bouley concluded his telephone participation in the meeting at 8:15 pm. 

 

REORGANIZATION: 
 

Chairman: 

On a motion made by Matt Hayes and Tom Gay, the Board voted unanimously by roll call 

vote to appoint Andy Rodenhiser as Chairman of the Planning and Economic Development 

Board.  

 

Roll Call Vote: 
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Matt Hayes aye 

Tom Gay aye 

Bob Tucker aye 

Rich Di Iulio aye 

Andy Rodenhiser aye 

 

Vice Chairman: 

On a motion made by Matt Hayes and Andy Rodenhiser, the Board voted unanimously by 

roll call vote to appoint Bob Tucker as Vice Chairman to the Planning and Economic 

Development Board. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Matt Hayes aye 

Tom Gay aye 

Bob Tucker aye 

Rich Di Iulio aye 

Andy Rodenhiser aye 

 

Clerk: 

On a motion made by Matt Hayes and Rich Di Iulio, the Board voted unanimously by 

roll call vote to appoint Tom Gay as Clerk to the Planning and Economic Development 

Board.  

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Matt Hayes aye 

Tom Gay aye 

Bob Tucker aye 

Rich Di Iulio aye 

Andy Rodenhiser aye 

 

The members will be keeping the various liaison appointments from the previous year.  (See 

Attached.) The Board will wait to appoint a member to the EPFRAC committee until after the 

BOS decides whether it wants to have a PEDB member on EPFRAC.  

 

Member Tucker concluded his remote telephone participation in the meeting at 8:32 pm. 

  

The Haven Subdivision: 
The Board is in receipt of the paperwork for the lot release of Sorrento Lane. (See Attached)  

The developer expects to convey the first house in July.  NOTE – The Board signed the lot 

release.  

 

Zoning Work for Fall Town Meeting: 

 
The Board reviewed the handout provided by Susy Affleck-Childs. This is a list of staff ideas for 

zoning work for the fall town meeting. (See Attached) The Board discussed working on 

modifications to the multifamily overlay district provisions to protect historic resources, clarify 

exceptions, adjust minimum frontage and strengthen buffer language.  It was also suggested to 
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add Museum to the table of uses.  There was also discussion from the Oak Grove Zoning Task 

Force about putting a moratorium in place to freeze development in this area while the new 

zoning is developed.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE: (See Attached)  
 Flyer re: June 25 OSRP Community Forum 

 495 MetroWest Partnership Annual Report 

 Demographic data report from 495 MetroWest Partnership 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

 Member Hayes informed all that the Open Space and Recreation Plan Task Force held 

was Community Forum in regards to the Open Space & Recreation Plan.  This was a 

well-attended meeting which discussed thoughts and ideas about goals and priorities for 

Medway’s new Open Space and Recreation Plan.  It is still in draft form.  All the 

comments from the night will be incorporated into the plan. 

 The Board would like Susy to follow-up with Jack Mee about renovations which are 

going in at Summer Street (Berry’s Greenhouse).   

 57 Main Street is doing work and has not applied for site plan review. Susy will follow-

up with Jack Mee.  
 

FUTURE MEETING: 
 Tuesday, July 10, 2018.   

 

ADJOURN: 
On a motion made by Tom Gay and seconded by Matt Hayes, the Board voted 

unanimously to adjourn the meeting.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:01 pm. 

 

Prepared by,  

 
Amy Sutherland 

Recording Secretary 

 

Reviewed and edited by,  

 
Susan E. Affleck-Childs 

Planning and Economic Development Coordinator  

 

 

 



 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Town Line Estate Subdivision    
 

 Email from Attorney Paul Kenney dated June 19, 
2018 regarding a delay in plan endorsement due 
to required Land Court filing  
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Paul Kenney <pkenney@kenney-law.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 19, 2018 1:44 PM
To: Susan Affleck-Childs
Cc: rlapinsky@gmail.com; lwasnewski@gmail.com; jeff.kane1@verizon.net; 

survey@clsurveyma.com
Subject: Town Line Estate Subdivision

Susy, 
As a follow up to our conversation, please accept this email as a request for a 60 day extension for the approval of the 
Town Line Estate subdivision. As reason for the request, the property is registered land, and in connection with any 
subdivision of registered land, the Land Court Engineering office in Boston requires a pre‐filing review of the plan with 
the surveyor’s computations, including line closures, perimeter closure, street and lot closures,   as well as attested 
copies of the current Certificate of Title. I am forwarding the required documents to the Land Court, however, the 
review may take some time to be completed by the engineering office. Once approved by the Land Court engineering 
office, the final plan signed by the Planning Board can be submitted for approval.  If there are any questions, please let 
me know. Thank you. 
Paul    
 
Paul V. Kenney 
Kenney & Kenney 
181 Village Street 
Medway, MA. 
02053 
Phone: 508‐533‐6711 
Fax: 508‐533‐6904 
 



 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Millstone ARCPUD – Change in Parking 
for Open Space   

 

At its June 14th meeting, the Conservation Commission agreed 
to accept an easement for the proposed Millstone Trail. At its 
June 18th meeting, the BOS approved an adjustment in the 
pricing of the affordable dwelling units at Millstone.  
 

The PEDB is now able to consider the developer’s request to 
relocate the public parking area for the Millstone open space 
from Lovering Street to the east side of Cobblestone Drive. See 
attached plan last revised June 7, 2018 by GLM showing the 
changed parking location and the trail easement route.  
 

I would ask the Board to take a straw poll vote to ascertain your 
perspective on this change. CED Director Barbara Saint Andre 
and I feel this proposal merits a formal application to modify 
the Millstone ARCPUD special permit plan (with public notice 
and a hearing) as this pertains to a change in the public’s access 
to the open space which is an essential component of the 
approved Millstone development and plan. Please note that the 
hearing would pertain only to the parking area, not to the 
planned trail on the Millstone property.  
 

Mr. Venincasa would much prefer that the Board not require 
the full public hearing process. He does not plan to attend 
Tuesday night’s meeting. 





 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Salmon Willows ARCPUD –                            
Minor Modification  

 

 June 21, 2018 letter from David Harrington, PE 
at Coneco Engineering re: changing pervious 
pavers to pervious paving in parking area 
around Gazebo and trailhead. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
June 21, 2018 
 
Town of Medway 
Planning & Economic Development Board 
Attn.: Mr. Andy Rodenhiser & Members of the Planning Board 
155 Village Street 
Medway, Massachusetts 02053 
 
Subject:  Salmon Health and Retirement Community – Village Street  
 Changes to Accessory Parking Lot  
 259, 261, 261R and 263 Village Street, Medway, Massachusetts 
   
Dear Mr. Andy Rodenhiser & Members of the Planning Board: 

On behalf of Continuing Care Management, LLC, Coneco Engineers & Scientists, Inc. (Coneco) 
is pleased to submit the enclosed supporting documentation for Salmon Health and Retirement 
Community. These documents address plan changes to the 3,554 square foot accessory parking 
lot near the northwest entrance to the site. 

The previously approved design proposes the accessory parking lot to be constructed of 
permeable pavers spaced with aggregate. The proposed change entails using a layer of porous 
asphalt instead (as shown in the attached detail). The change in permeable pavement type will 
only impact construction methods and appearance as both are options for porous pavement in the 
Structural BMP section of the MassDEP Stormwater Handbook. This modification should have 
no effect on the performance or functionality of the parking lot. Additionally, it should be noted 
that there will be no changes to the drainage systems or stormwater runoff from these design 
changes.  

Please contact me at 508-697-3191 ext. 135 with any questions. Thank you for your time and 
consideration in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

 
David Harrington, P.E. 
Senior Civil Engineer 
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June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Converting Technical Services Site Plan 
– Public Hearing Continuation  

 

UPDATED – June 25, 2018 
 

 Public hearing continuation notice filed with the Town 
Clerk on 6-20-18  

 Project engineer’s response letter dated 6-12-18 to PEDB 
consultants’ comments  

 Revised site plan dated 6-12-18  
 Trailer turning exhibit dated 6-12-18  
 Revised building elevation and floor plan dated 6-20-18 
 Requests for waivers of the Site Plan Rules & Regulations 

 

CTS project engineer Peter Bemis met with the DRC on 
Monday, June 18 and showed them revised façade elevations 
based on discussion at the first PEDB public hearing. A review 
letter from the DRC is forthcoming.  
 

I have also attached the requests for waivers from the Site 
Plan Rules and Regulations.  I would like you to review and 
discuss them at the meeting so I can get a sense of which 
ones you are OK with.  
 

My plan is to have a decision for you to consider at the July 
10th meeting.  



















Bi-Annual Stormwater 
Inspection Report 

 
 

General Information 
 

 

 

Project Name : 9 Trotter Drive 

Location : Medway, MA 

Date of Inspection: I Start/End Time: 
Inspector's Name: 

Inspector's Title: 

Inspector's Contact Information: 

Describe present site conditions : 

Type of Inspection :   
o Regular (Bi-Annual) D Pre-storm event D During storm event D Post-storm event 

 
 

 

Onsite Storm Water Systems 
 

 

 

Are roof drains present and operational? DYes DNo  If no provide details: 

Do VortSentry structures need cleaning? (2-feet of sediment, see VortSentry HS Maintenance guide) 
DYes DNo  If yes, notify stormwater system owner for cleaning. 

Is evidence of subsurface leaching area operational?  D Yes  D No Ifno Provide details: 

Are erodible surfaces present since the last inspection? DYes DNo  If yes, describe: 

Are there any illicit discharges at the time of inspection? DYes  DNo If yes, describe: 

 
 

Certification Statement 
 

 

"I certify that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance 
with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the information 
submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly 
responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, 
true, accurate, and complete." 

 
 

 
 

Signature of Inspector Printed Name and Title Date 
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June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Construction Reports   
 

 Emails dated June 6, 15 and 22 from Steve 
Bouley/Tetra Tech with mini inspection reports for 
Applegate subdivision  

 Beals and Thomas report dated June 15, 2018 for 
Exelon project  
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Bouley, Steven <Steven.Bouley@tetratech.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 20, 2018 1:11 PM
To: Susan Affleck-Childs
Subject: Applegate Erosion Control Inspection #1

Hi Susy, 
 
I visited the site on Wednesday, June 6, 2018 and had the following comments: 
 

1. Roadway has sediment tracking from construction at the individual house lots mainly from Lots 7B, 9B, and 10B. 
roadway should be swept and construction entrances maintained as necessary to prevent further tracking of 
sediment into the roadway. 

2. The silt sacks in the catch basins at the low point of the roadway remain in a state where they need to be 
cleaned, there is also sediment built up down there that needs to be swept. Runoff is ponding at these cb’s 
because it cannot get through the silt sack. However, it does not appear sediment has traveled downstream to 
the basin. When the applicant is changing the silt sacks they should measure the amount of sediment in the 
structures, if it is equal to half of the sump depth it should be cleaned per the O&M plan. I can’t remember if 
these structures were ever cleaned, it may be a good time for the applicant to inspect, and if required, clean all 
structures per the O&M plan since the drainage system is operational. 

3. There is a tree that has fallen across the basin outlet structure, it should be removed as well as woody 
vegetation that is growing in the rip‐rap at the basin inlet point. Mowing should continue regularly throughout 
the growing season to prevent woody vegetation from establishing within the basin limits. 

 
Please let me know if you need anything else, thanks. 
 
Steve 
 
Steven M. Bouley, P.E. | Senior Project Engineer 
Direct: 508.786.2382 | Main: 508.786.2200 | Fax: 508.786.2201 
steven.bouley@tetratech.com   
 
Tetra Tech, Inc. | United States Infrastructure (USI) Division 
Marlborough Technology Park | 100 Nickerson Road, Suite 200 | Marlborough, MA 01752 www.tetratech.com  
 
PLEASE NOTE:  This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this 
communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify 
the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system. 
 

       Please consider the environment before printing. Read more 
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Bouley, Steven <Steven.Bouley@tetratech.com>
Sent: Friday, June 15, 2018 3:25 PM
To: Susan Affleck-Childs
Cc: Bridget Graziano; Andy Rodenhiser  (andy@rodenhiser.com); Barbara Saint Andre; Jack 

Mee
Subject: Applegate Erosion Control Inspection #2
Attachments: Photos_2018-06-13.pdf

Hi Susy, 
 
I went to the site Yesterday to check on the status of the erosion controls at the site and have the following comments 
and attached photos: 
 

1. Much of the roadway has been cleaned up, particularly the areas adjacent to the entrances to the lots under 
construction, I didn’t see any tracking on the pavement from those sites. 

2. The silt sacks in the catch basins at the low point of the roadway remain in a state where they need to be 
cleaned, there is also sediment built up down there that needs to be swept. 

3. Stockpiles of material on Lot 5B and 6B are unprotected and will require either covering or placing erosion 
controls around to prevent migration in the event of a storm. 

4. The infiltration basin requires mowing and removal of the tree that has fallen adjacent to the outlet control 
structure. Vegetation should also be removed from the rip‐rap at the inlet to the basin as well as the rip‐rap 
cleaned. It does not appear groundwater is discharging to the basin any longer. 

 
Please let me know if you need anything else, thanks. 
 
Steve 
 
Steven M. Bouley, P.E. | Senior Project Engineer 
Direct: 508.786.2382 | Main: 508.786.2200 | Fax: 508.786.2201 
steven.bouley@tetratech.com   
 
Tetra Tech, Inc. | United States Infrastructure (USI) Division 
Marlborough Technology Park | 100 Nickerson Road, Suite 200 | Marlborough, MA 01752 www.tetratech.com  
 
PLEASE NOTE:  This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this 
communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify 
the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system. 
 

       Please consider the environment before printing. Read more 
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Bouley, Steven <Steven.Bouley@tetratech.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 21, 2018 9:15 PM
To: Susan Affleck-Childs
Subject: Applegate Erosion Control Inspection #3

Hi Susy, 
 
I visited the site yesterday and have the following comments: 
 

1. The silt sacks in the catch basins at the low point of the roadway remain in a state where they need to be 
cleaned, there is also sediment built up down there that needs to be swept. 

2. Stockpiles of material on Lot 5B and 6B are unprotected and will require either covering or placing erosion 
controls around to prevent migration in the event of a storm. 

3. The infiltration basin requires mowing and removal of the tree that has fallen adjacent to the outlet control 
structure. Vegetation should also be removed from the rip‐rap at the inlet to the basin as well as the rip‐rap 
cleaned. It does not appear groundwater is discharging to the basin any longer. 

 
Please let me know if you need anything else, thanks. 
 
Steve 
 
Steven M. Bouley, P.E. | Senior Project Engineer 
Direct: 508.786.2382 | Main: 508.786.2200 | Fax: 508.786.2201 
steven.bouley@tetratech.com   
 
Tetra Tech, Inc. | United States Infrastructure (USI) Division 
Marlborough Technology Park | 100 Nickerson Road, Suite 200 | Marlborough, MA 01752 www.tetratech.com  
 
PLEASE NOTE:  This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this 
communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify 
the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system. 
 

       Please consider the environment before printing. Read more 

 
 



B E A L S + T H O M A S    
BEALS AND THOMAS, INC.                                                                                          
Reservoir Corporate Center   
144 Turnpike Road   
Southborough, MA 01772-210 

 
Project Name: 
 West Medway II 
 

Location: Medway, MA        ____                                        
 

B+T Job#: 1422.10_______     _ 
 

Local Approvals: Order of 
Conditions DEP File No. 216-
0879, Site Plan Decision, Host 
Community Agreement       

PROGRESS INSPECTION REPORT 

Inspection Date: 6/15/2018 
Inspector: Eric J. Las, PE, LEED AP, Beals and Thomas, Inc. 
Inspection Report Number: 10 
PERMIT COMPLIANCE   
Proceeding per approved site plan?  
YES  NO   If not, note area and explain:  
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
This report has been prepared in compliance with Specific Condition IX.M.4 of 
the Site Plan Decision, dated July 26, 2016 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PROPERTY OWNER:  
Exelon West Medway II, LLC 
Attn:     Todd Cutler, Esq.  
              Associate General Counsel 
Phone:  610-765-5602 
Email:   todd.cutler@exeloncorp.com    
 
Attn:     Pete Callahan, 
              Project Director  
Phone: 617-381-2332 
Email:   Pete.Callahan@constellation.com   
 
Attn:     Doug Blakeley, 
              Environmental Monitor 
Phone: 518-265-7354  
Email:   doug.blakeley@aptim.com 
 

TOWN OF MEDWAY 
Attn:     Michael E. Boynton,  
              Town Administrator  
Phone:  508-533-3264 
Email:   mboynton@townofmedway.org  
 
Attn:     Bridget Graziano,  
              Conservation Agent  
Phone:  508-533-3292 
Email:   bgraziano@townofmedway.org 
 
Attn:     Susan Affleck-Childs, Planning & 
              Economic Development Coordinator 
Phone: 508-533-3291 
Email:   sachilds@townofmedway.org  
 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTANTS 
Beals and Thomas, Inc. 
Attn:      Eric J. Las, PE, LEED AP 
               Principal               
Phone:   508-366-0560 
Email:    elas@bealsandthomas.com  
 
Epsilon Associates, Inc. 
Attn:      Michael Howard 
               Principal & Manager               
Phone:   978-461-6247 
Email:    mhoward@epsilonassociates.com   
 

 

Introduction: 

Exelon West Medway II LLC respectfully submits this construction progress inspection report for the West Medway II project. 
The purpose of this report is to document the in-progress work with respect to the approved site plans and associated 
conditions for the Planning and Economic Development Board. This report summarizes noteworthy activities conducted on 
site from May 15, 2018 to June 15, 2018. Please also refer to the enclosed Photo Log. 

*For limited areas of the site not observed by Beals and Thomas, items denoted herein with an (*) are based on Exelon’s 
Erosion Control Inspection Reports.
 

Current Work Activities, Comments, and Observations: 
• Finished grading of the central portion of the site infrastructure is nearing completion. 
• The demineralized water tank and raw water tank installations are complete. Tanks await completion of painting and testing. 
• Fuel oil tank installation is complete. Hydrostatic testing is in progress. Once the test is complete, water will be pumped into 

the demineralized and raw water tanks. 
• Installation of the earthen containment berm around fuel oil tank is in progress. 
• Installation of fuel piping throughout the central portion of the site is in progress. 
• Excavation and shaping of the rain garden is in progress. 
• Concrete pours have diminished with only a few small miscellaneous pours remaining. 
• Installation of the acoustic barriers is in progress in the central portion of the site. 
• Installation of the ammonia tank enclosure is in progress. 
• Interior finish work continues on the Admin Building. 
• Various components of the power generating system are now set on foundations and are being plumbed and wired. 
• Electric utility installation at the Metering & Regulating Station will be completed in June  

to connect to the adjacent existing transformer. 
• Installation of the security fence around the Metering & Regulating Station is in progress. 
• Various soil stockpiles are actively stabilized via tarps and seeding where necessary. 
• *Silt fences, straw bales, and straw wattles are being routinely monitored and maintained 

as needed. 
• *Silt sacks in the catch basins in Summer Street are being routinely monitored and  

maintained as needed. 
• *24/7 security details remain in place at site entrance. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

_____________________ 
Authorized Signature 

__6/15/18_  __________ 
Date 

mailto:todd.cutler@exeloncorp.com
mailto:Pete.Callahan@constellation.com
mailto:doug.blakeley@aptim.com
mailto:mboynton@townofmedway.org
mailto:bgraziano@townofmedway.org
mailto:sachilds@townofmedway.org
mailto:elas@bealsandthomas.com
mailto:jfennell@epsilonassociates.com


 

PHOTOGRAPHIC LOG 
Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 1 
 

Date: 
6/20/18 

 
 

 
 
 

Description: 
 
Aerial view facing 
west.  
 
Work continues in 
the central portion of 
the site. Acoustic 
walls, overhead 
wires, and rain 
garden installation is 
in progress. 

Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 2 
 

Date: 
6/20/18 

 
 

 
 

Description: 
 
Aerial view facing 
northeast.  
 
Shaping of 
Infiltration Basin-01 
is in progress. Heat 
exchanger 
installation is 
complete. Water 
tanks await 
hydrostratic testing. 



Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 3 
 

Date: 
6/15/18 

 

 

 

Description: 
 
View facing 
northeast. 
 
Fuel oil tank 
installation is 
complete. 
Installation of 
earthen containment 
berm around tank is 
in progress. 

Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 4 
 

Date: 
6/15/18 

 

 
 

Description: 
 
View facing south. 
 
Installation of fuel 
piping is in progress 
throughout the 
central portion of the 
site. 

 

 



Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 5 
 

Date: 
5/15/18 

 

 
 

Description: 
 
View facing north. 
 
Installation of the 
acoustic walls 
around the energy 
generating 
components is in 
progress in the 
central portion of the 
site. 

Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 6 
 

Date: 
6/15/18 

 

 
 

Description: 
 
View facing west. 
 
Installation of the 
enclosure for the 
ammonia tank is in 
progress. 

 



Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 7 
 

Date: 
5/15/18 

 

 
 

Description: 
 
View facing north. 
 
Excavation and 
shaping of the rain 
garden is in 
progress in the 
central portion of the 
site. 

Client Name: 
Exelon West 
Medway II 

Photo:  West Medway II 
Location: Medway, MA 

Project No: 
1422.10 

Photo 
No: 8 
 

Date: 
6/15/18 

 

 
 

Description: 
 
View facing east. 
 
Installation of the 
security fence for 
the Metering and 
Regulating Station is 
in progress in the 
northern portion of 
the site. 

 



 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Committee Representative and Liaison 
Appointments   

 

 Memo from Susy Affleck-Childs dated June 7, 
2018  

  
 

 
 
 
 



508-533-3291 

planningboard@townofmedway.org 

 

 

 
 

TOWN OF MEDWAY 
Planning & Economic Development  

155 Village Street  
 Medway, Massachusetts 02053 

 

June 7, 2018   
 

TO:  Planning & Economic Development Board Members 

FROM: Susy Affleck-Childs 

RE:  Board Reorganization - Board/Committee Representatives and Liaisons  
 

It is that time of year for the PEDB to elect its officers and to select PEDB members to serve on or 

function as liaisons to other Town boards and committees for fiscal year 19 (July 1, 2018 – June 30, 

2019).  Please review the list below and be prepared to discuss your interests at the 6/26/2018 PEDB 

meeting. 

       Presently Assigned              FY 19 
 

 The PEDB has official representation on the following committees.   
 This involves regular attendance at meetings. 
  

 Community Preservation Committee  Matt Hayes   _______________________ 

Design Review Committee   Tom Gay    _______________________  

 Street Naming Committee   Susy Affleck-Childs   _______________________ 

 Economic Development Committee   Rich Di Iulio   _______________________ 

 Energy Committee     Bob Tucker    _______________________  

 Open Space & Rec. Plan Update Task Force Matt Hayes    _______________________ 

 Sign Bylaw Review Task Force    Tom Gay    _______________________ 

 Oak Grove Zoning Task Force    Matt Hayes    _______________________ 

 EPFRAC (Evaluation of Parks, Fields and 

 Recreation Areas Committee)   None     _____________________ 

  

 Board/Committee Liaisons 

 Affordable Housing Committee & Trust   Andy Rodenhiser   _______________________ 
  

 Agricultural Commission    Bob Tucker    _______________________ 

 Board of Assessors     Andy Rodenhiser  _______________________ 

 Board of Health     Andy Rodenhiser  _______________________ 

 Board of Water/Sewer Commissioners  Andy Rodenhiser   _______________________ 

 Capital Improvements Planning   Matt Hayes     _______________________ 

 Conservation Commission   Bob Tucker    _______________________ 

  

mailto:planningboard@townofmedway.org


508-533-3291 

planningboard@townofmedway.org 

 

 

 

 Finance Committee     Bob Tucker     _______________________ 

 Historical Commission     Matt Hayes     _______________________ 

 Open Space Committee    Rich Di Iulio    ______________________ 

 Redevelopment Authority    Andy Rodenhiser   ______________________ 

 Route 109 Reconstruction    Matt Hayes     ______________________ 

 SWAP      Rich Di Iulio   _______________________ 

 Town Administrator/Board of Selectmen Andy Rodenhiser  _______________________ 

 Zoning Board of Appeals    Bob Tucker     _______________________ 

    

Other Groups 

Medway Business Council   Andy Rodenhiser   _______________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:planningboard@townofmedway.org


 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

The Haven Subdivision (Sorrento Lane) 
Lot Release  
UPDATED 

 

The developer, Ray Doiran, expects to convey the 
first house in early July and has requested that the 
Board sign the standard document to release the 
lots from the Subdivision Covenant.  This is normally 
something that a buyer’s attorney and lender 
require to have in hand before closing.  
 

They have completed the minimum required 
subdivision infrastructure work for you to do so.   
 

Attached is the lot release document for your 
review and signature. 
 

 
 

 



LAND SUBDIVISION  
 

 

Release of Restrictive Covenant  
 

Planning & Economic Development Board – Town of Medway, MA 
 

 We, the undersigned members, being a majority of the Planning & Economic 
Development Board of the Town of Medway, Norfolk County, Massachusetts, hereby 
certify on this date that Lot 1, 2, 3 on a plan entitled The Haven, A Private Way 
Definitive Subdivision Plan” in Medway, MA, with a final revision date of October 10, 
2015, prepared by MERRIKIN ENGINEERING, LLP CONSULTING ENGINEERS 730 
MAIN STREET, SUITE 2C MILLIS, MA 02054, which is recorded with the Norfolk 
County Registry of Deeds in Plan Book  655, Page 46, to which reference may be had 
for a more particular description, is hereby released from the terms, provisions and 
conditions as to sale and building thereon as set forth in a Covenant  between the 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Board and Louis J. Cheschi, Jr., as 
Trustee of L & L Realty Trust u/d/t dated September 23, 1997, as identified by the 
Certificate of Trust recorded herewith dated  November 8, 2016 and recorded with the 
Norfolk County Registry of Deeds in Book 34948, Page 77. 

 
 Executed under seal this ________ day of ________________________, 2018. 

 

Signatures of a majority of the members of the Planning & Economic Development 
Board of the Town of Medway:  
 

________________________________  ________________________________ 
 
________________________________  ________________________________ 
 
________________________________ 
 

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
 

Norfolk County, SS.      __________________________ 
 

On this ________ day of ________________, 2018, before me, the undersigned notary  
 

public, personally appeared  _____________________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________________________________,   
 

members of the Medway Planning and Economic Development Board, proved to me through  
 

satisfactory evidence of identification, which was personal knowledge, to be the persons whose  
 

names are signed on the above document, and acknowledged to me that they signed it  
 

voluntarily and for its stated purpose.  

        
     _______________________________________________ 
     Notary Public 
     My commission expires:  
 
 



 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Zoning Work for Fall Town Meeting  
 

 List of Staff Recommendations for Zoning Bylaw 
Amendments for November 2018 Town 
Meeting  

 
 
 
 



Kennel work - new definitions for various types of 

"kennels"; changes to Use Table; coordinate with 

Brenda Hamelin/ACO re: new state law 

Mackenzie 

Interim Oak Grove Zoning to allow URP uses while 

the new zoning is being developed by OGZTF with 

Ted Brovitz; Discuss with MRA 

Barbara 

Central Business District - Mixed Uses; replace 

existing Section 5.4.1
Mackenzie 

AUOD - Allow the specified AUOD uses by right if the 

property is already used for commercial purposes; 

require special permit for conversion of historic 

properties; remove requirement for residential 

component

Susy

Incidental Accessory Items - Define; What can be 

located in what setbacks and what is completely 

prohibited in setbacks?

Jack

Corner clearance distance - definition and 

requirement. Where does this belong in the ZBL?
Mackenzie

Outside Storage - % of land or % of gross sq. ft. of 

structure; establish limits for the 4 industrial zones 
Jack 

Revise 2 family /duplex definition; remove 

requirement in Use Table that a 2 family has to look 

like a single family house 

Susy 

Modifications to multifamily overlay district 

provisions to protect historic resources, clarify 

exceptions, adjust minimum frontage and strengthen 

buffer language  

Susy 

Miscellaneous housekeeping items Barbara 

Land filling general bylaw Bridget 

Use Variance - eliminate or limit

West Street rezoning - new district? 

Certificate of Zoning Compliance 

Zoning Work for November 2018 Town Meeting 

OTHER WORK FOR November TOWN MEETING 

Zoning Work for May 2019 Town Meeting 



Common Driveway - if, where to allow.  Special 

Permit?

Estate lot 

6/8/2018



 

June 26, 2018    
Medway Planning & Economic Development Board  

Meeting 
 

Correspondence    
 

 Flyer re: June 25 OSRP Community Forum 

 495 Metro West Partnership Annual Report  

 495 Metro West Partnership regional 
demographic data report  

 



 

  
 

Medway Community Forum  
Open Space & Recreation Plan (OSRP) 
Monday, June 25, 2018   
7-9 PM (refreshments & socializing at 6:30 pm) 
 

MEDWAY PUBLIC LIBRARY  
Cole Room (Lower level meeting room)  
26 High Street - Medway 
                                            

 You are invited to:  
 
 
 

 
 

What is an Open Space       
& Recreation Plan? 

 

An Open Space and Recreation Plan 
(OSRP) is a tool to help communities 

inventory, maintain and enhance all the 
benefits of open space that contribute 

significantly to the character of the 
community. Open space includes water 

supplies, land, working farms and 
forests, wildlife habitat, parks, 

recreation areas, trails, greenways and 
conservation areas.  

 

  
 
 
 

 

      

 

Sponsored by: 
Town of Medway 

Open Space and Recreation Plan Update Task Force 
Community & Economic Development Department  

508-533-3291 
osrp@townofmedway.org 

 

 
 

 Share your thoughts and ideas about 
land, open spaces, natural resources, 
and recreational facilities in Medway 

 Discuss goals and priorities for 
Medway’s new Open Space & 
Recreation Plan (OSRP) 

 Review and provide comments on the 
Draft of the 7 Year OSRP Action Plan  

 

mailto:osrp@townofmedway.org










The 495/MetroWest Partnership was founded in 2003 by 
business executives, municipal officials, legislators, and 
other leaders as a public-private economic development 
initiative, focused on securing needed policy decisions 
and infrastructure investments for our regional economy.  
The Partnership’s service area has expanded by 3 com-
munities since our founding 15 years ago, demonstrating 
the success of our regional identity and organizational 
accomplishments, and reflecting our communities’ con-
tinued prosperity.  The Partnership produces an annual 
update on the 495/MetroWest region’s numbers, demon-
strating the value of our 35 communities to the overall 
economic strength of the Commonwealth. 

Whether considering our highly educated workforce, ro-
bust payroll numbers, jobs or employers, the 495/
MetroWest region continues to offer a high return on in-
vestment for the Commonwealth, employers, and resi-
dents; a vibrant and diverse employment base; and an 
excellent quality of life.  The 495/MetroWest Partnership 
is pleased to aggregate these important statistics in our 
effort to ensure the region’s continued economic success 
and prosperity. 

OVER $24 BILLION ANNUAL PAYROLL 
For the period between July 2016-June 2017, the total 
wages disbursed across all sectors of the economy in 
Massachusetts amounted to $243.9 billion with approxi-
mately $24.6 billion being generated within the 495/
MetroWest region, equating to approximately 1 in every 
10 payroll dollars. Out of the state’s $12.8 billion in-
crease in payroll over the previous twelve months, the 
495/MetroWest region is responsible for $1.5 billion. 
Moreover, the chart below reflects the total regional pay-
roll since the year the Partnership was founded.  For con-
textual purposes, in 1980, the regional economy had an 
annual payroll of $2.6 billion. 

STRENGTH IN NUMBERS: 2018 EDITION 
Demographic Data for the 495/MetroWest Region 

EMPLOYMENT: 1 IN 11 JOBS 
The 35 communities in the 495/MetroWest region are 
home to approximately 1 in every 11 jobs in Massachu-
setts. According to the Massachusetts Department of La-
bor and Workforce for the period of July 2016-June 2017, 
a total of 3,519,173 individuals were employed across all 
sectors in the Commonwealth, with the 495/MetroWest 
region responsible for 334,165 jobs. This is an increase 
from 330,822 jobs, which continues to trend upward, re-
flective of our region’s and the state’s consistent job 
growth over the last twelve months. 

UNEMPLOYMENT: CONTINUES POSITIVE TREND  

The 495/MetroWest region’s unemployment rate has tra-
ditionally outperformed both the nation and the Common-
wealth. As of February 2018, Massachusetts average un-
employment was 4.0 and 495/MetroWest’s average un-
employment was 3.3%, while the national unemploy-
ment rate was 4.1%.  Compared to February 2017, the 
regional unemployment rate continued its positive trend, 
down from 3.4%. 

REAL ESTATE ADVANTAGES:  LOCATION, SUP-
PLY, PRICING 
With a prime location accessible to Boston, Central Mas-
sachusetts, and Rhode Island, 495/MetroWest offers cru-
cial advantages to employers.  As noted in a recent market 
analysis by CBRE|New England for the Partnership, our 
region offers over 72 Million SF of office, lab, manufac-
turing, warehouse, and flex space, with office & life sci-
ence properties growing by 16% in the last ten years.  In 
addition to location and supply, our region has a signifi-
cant pricing advantage, offering a 67% discount when 
compared to properties in the Boston and Cambridge mar-
kets. 
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STEADY POPULATION GROWTH  
The 33 towns and the cities of Framingham and Marlbor-
ough comprising the 495/MetroWest region, stretch from 
Westford to Foxborough and Shrewsbury to Natick. Over 
a five-year period, the region has experienced a higher 
increase in total population at 4.22% when compared to 
the state average of 3.19%.   The  2011 data showed a 
population of 592,057 in the 495/MetroWest Region.  In 
2016, the population of the Region is estimated to be 
617,092. 

SINGLE-FAMILY HOMES: COMPETITIVELY 
PRICED 
According to the Warren Group, the median selling price 
for a single-family home in February 2018, within the 35 
communities, was $446,298.  While higher than the medi-
an price for the state ($340,000), the region continues to 
be more affordable than the Metro-Boston area. 

WORKFORCE: HIGHLY EDUCATED 
The 495/MetroWest region has a very well educated 
workforce with 57.6% of the population in possession 
of a bachelor’s degree or higher. According to the U.S. 
Census Bureau, 41.2% of the Commonwealth’s residents 
hold a bachelor’s degree or higher for the same time 
frame and age group. Both Massachusetts and the 495/
MetroWest region have higher levels of educational at-
tainment than the nation-at-large at 30.3%. 

BUSINESS CONFIDENCE: 71% FEEL POSITIVE 
In October 2017, the Partnership, in collaboration with 
Framingham State University and media partner 
MetroWest Daily News conducted our fifth annual 495/
MetroWest Business Climate Survey.  This employer sur-
vey was developed to provide insights into our employ-
ers’ perspectives on the regional economy, and was dis-
tributed throughout 495/MetroWest, with additional out-
reach from the Corridor Nine, Marlborough Regional, 
MetroWest, Milford Area, and United Chambers of Com-
merce.  Based on the findings, more than two-thirds of 
responding employers believe the economy will improve 
in 2018; 48% plan to hire during the next year; and 15% 
plan to expand their facilities. 

CONCLUSION: 
While these numbers do not tell the whole story as to 
why the 495/MetroWest region is a premiere location for 
employers and residents, these statistics demonstrate our 
region’s multiple strengths.  The 495/MetroWest Partner-
ship’s work with municipal governments, employers, the 
Baker/Polito Administration, legislators, chambers of 
commerce, and other key stakeholders on behalf of the 
region utilizes our competitive advantages to leverage 
both public and private sector investment, ensuring con-
tinued economic prosperity for years to come. 

If communities, employers, or others in the 495/
MetroWest region are interested in further information or 
specific town data, please contact the Partnership staff at 
the number below or at info@495partnership.org. 

200 Friberg Parkway, Suite 1003 
Westborough, MA 01581 
(774) 760-0495  
www.495partnership.org 
 
The 495/MetroWest Partnership is a public-private           
economic development organization that fosters our re-
gion’s continued economic success and growth by advocat-
ing for needed investments and sustainable policy in trans-
portation infrastructure, water resources and infrastruc-
ture, housing, and economic development.  
For more information, visit www.495partnership.org. 

Data is from the following sources: www.census.gov, Secretary of the Commonwealth, the U.S. Department of Commerce (Census), the MA Exec-
utive Office of Labor and Workforce Development, the MA Department of Revenue, CBRE/New England, the Warren Group, MetroWest Daily 
News, Dr. Michael Harrison of Framingham State University, Mass.gov Labor and Workforce Development, U.S. Census Bureau “2012-2016 
American Community Survey 5-Year Estimates”, and UMASS Donahue Institute “2016 Census Bureau Sub-County Population Estimates for Mas-
sachusetts”. 
 
Researched and prepared by Carter Sigl and Oscar Eale, both of the Northeastern University Co-op Program, in coordination with Partnership staff. 

EMPLOYERS: HOLDING STEADY 
The 495/MetroWest region’s employers range from small 
independent operations to family businesses, large em-
ployers and corporate headquarters.  In the 2nd Quarter of 
2016, there were a total of 21,013 reported establish-
ments.  By the 2nd Quarter of 2017, the number grew 
slightly to 21,354, which is a 1.6% change over the 
twelve-month period.  While the pace of growth has 
slowed, the overall numbers demonstrate a sustainable 
trend. 
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